
Press release: FCO statement on UN
action against breaching sanctions on
North Korea

An FCO spokesperson said:

The UK welcomes the announcement by the UN’s 1718 Committee that it
has listed three vessels for engaging in sanctions evasion. The
vessels, the Shang Yuan Bao, New Regent and Kum Un San 3, are
subject to deflagging and a port entry ban. Their activity
demonstrates that North Korea continues to flout UN sanctions
through prohibited ship-to-ship transfers.

The UK is contributing to the enforcement of UN sanctions through
monitoring and surveillance activities to detect and prevent
illicit ship-to-ship transfers in partnership with Australia,
Canada, France, Japan, New Zealand and the United States.

We are also concerned that recent US assessments indicate that
North Korea has breached the UN-mandated cap on imports of refined
petroleum through illicit transfers and we therefore call on all
Member States to halt all sales and transfers of refined petroleum
to North Korea.

Full enforcement of UN sanctions is vital to ensure we achieve the
goal of complete, verifiable and irreversible denuclearisation of
North Korea as agreed by the UN Security Council.
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